
 
 
Brett D. Feldman 
Direct Dial: (215) 569-3697 
Email:  bfeldman@klehr.com 

 
 

 March 20, 2025 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL  

Alex M. Smith 

Philadelphia Art Commission 

1515 Arch Street, 13th Floor 

Philadelphia, PA  19102 

Alex.Smith@Phila.gov 

artcommission@phila.gov 

Re: Request for March 26, 2025 Sign Committee Review and Approval of Proposed 

Signage for 170 S Independence Mall W (the “Property”). 

Dear Alex: 

This firm represents the property owner and P.J Clarke’s at the Curtis Restaurant, 

(“Applicant”) with regards to ongoing zoning approvals at 170 S Independence Mall W (the 

“Property”).  As detailed more fully in the sign package to follow, the Applicant proposes to install 

two (2) new, internally illuminated marquee signs along Walnut Street (perpendicular to the 

Property’s frontage) on the existing overhang:   

• Two (2) internally illuminated, 29.12” x 72” (area: 14.56 square feet) signs installed to the 

existing canopy 

The proposed signs will be on one of the two existing marquees on Walnut Street. The two 

Walnut Street marquees were added in 1985 along with both doors beneath the eastern marquee 

(the area for the proposed signage) and an additional doorway below the western marquee. The 

signage plans have been shared with the Historic Commission, and they have confirmed they will 

approve at a staff level.  

By way of further background, the existing restaurant will be split into two (2) spaces with 

a second restaurant concept while P.J. Clarke’s remains in a smaller footprint.  The existing 

restaurant, P.J. Clarke’s, will have all of its space and main ingress and egress on 6th Street. The 

new proposed restaurant, Rockwell and Rose, will introduce a sophisticated steakhouse that offers 

premium steaks, elevated dining, and creative cocktails and will have all of its frontage, and main 

ingress and egress on Walnut Street. Thus, the proposed signage on Walnut is an absolutely critical 

part of the overall plan for this restaurant concept.  

In addition to this letter, the applicant will provide current photographs of the Property and 

the surrounding environment, detailed drawings, and renderings of the proposed signs 

demonstrating the signage is consistent with the harmony, style, and architectural/historical 

character of the Independence Hall Area. 
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Please contact me if you have any questions, or if you need any additional information.  In 

advance, thanks for your time and attention to this application and we hope that this application 

can be placed on the Sign Committee agenda for March 26, 2025 and receive approval from the 

Art Commission on April 9, 2025.    

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

______/s/ Brett Feldman_____ 

Brett D. Feldman 

BDF:asg 

 

CC:  Henry Felsman - henry.felsman@phila.gov 

 Mina Monavarian - mina.monavarian@phila.gov  

 Katherine Liss - katherine.liss@phila.gov  

 Sydney Conaway - sydney.conaway@phila.gov  

 Elizabeth Fuselier - elizabeth.fuselier@phila.gov  
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RO CKWELL & ROSE
WALNUT STREET SIGNAGE









NEW CONCEPT 
(ROCKWELL) SPACE













VIEWS FROM 7TH & WALNUT



VIEW OF WALNUT FROM 
6TH & WALNUT



VIEW FROM 
WASHINGTON SQUARE PARK







EXISTING EXAMPLES







HISTORY

https://www.philadelphiabuildi

ngs.org/pab/app/ho_display.cf

m/450852
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